
 
                           WWW.WARRACRES-OK.GOV  
NEWS FOR THE CITIZENS OF WARR ACRES                                    JULY, 2025 

 

SCHOOL ZONE SAFETY 
One injured child is one too many! 

 
Please be aware that Putnam City Schools start 

August 13th 
 

BACK TO SCHOOL BUS SAFETY TIPS 
 

 School Bus Safety for Motorist: 

• Motorists coming to a school bus from EITHER 
direction MUST STOP when the bus displays flashing 
red warning lights and extends the stop signal arm. 
These signals show that children are getting on or off the school 
bus.  

• Vehicles may not pass until the flashing red lights and signals are 
turned off.  Passing when the flashing red warning lights are on and 
the stop signal arm is extended is illegal and can have tragic 
results. 

• Violation of these laws can result in a citation and fine. In many 
places, school bus drivers can report passing vehicles.  

 

 School Bus Safety for Children: 

• Wait for the bus away from traffic and the street. 

• Do not head toward the bus until it comes to a complete stop. 

• When exiting the bus, walk away from the bus and keep a safe 
distance.  A good rule is to take five “giant steps” out from the front 
of the bus, or until the driver’s face can be seen. 

• Look left-right-left when coming to the edge of the bus to make sure 
traffic is stopped. 
 

School Bus Safety for Parents: 

• Supervise children as they wait for the bus, making sure they are 
away from the street. 

• Instruct your child to ask the driver for help if he or she drops 
something near the bus.  If a child bends down to pick something 
up, the driver may not see him or her. 

• Have your child use a backpack or book bag to keep loose items 
together. 

• Check to make sure clothing and backpacks don’t have loose 
drawstrings or long straps that can get caught in the handrail or bus 
door. 
 

If you think a bus stop is in a dangerous place, you can talk to the school 
office or transportation director about changing the location. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Helpful Phone Numbers 
City Hall  405-789-2892 

Fax 405-787-5432 

Police Department 405-789-3329 

Fire Department 405-789-5912 

Animal Control 405-789-9025 

Municipal Court 405-495-3032 

Inspections & Permits 405-789-2892 

Sanitation Department 405-491-6474 

Streets & Parks 405-787-1404 

Sewer Department 405-491-6478 

Putnam City Schools 405-495-5200 

Pollution Reporting 405-470-7713 

City Council Members 
Mayor 

Vickie Douglas 405-651-0070 

Ward 1 Ward 3 

Kit Fairchild 

405-816-8217 

Debbie Morris 

405-973-8595 
  

Judy Myers 

405-722-1324 

Aida Al-Mosawy 

405-664-2663 
  

Ward 2 Ward 4 

Jon Evans 

405-789-4764 

April Worley 

405-408-0243 
  

Mike Schmidt 

      405-323-8933 
Vacant 

City Facebook Pages 

• City Hall: 

https://www.facebook.com/WarrAcresCi

tyHall/ 

• Police Department: 
https://www.facebook.com/WarrAcresPo

lice/ 

• Fire Department: 

https://www.facebook.com/Warr-Acres-

Fire-Department-123632811077770/ 

Recycling 

Recycling is available at Dorothy Cavener Park, in 

the area of NW 52nd and Hammond Avenue. The 

Recycle center will be open first Saturday of the 

month only from 8:30am until 11:30am. The 

Recycle Center is not open in January or July 

due to the weather. Closed during inclement 

weather. Warr Acres Recycle Committee 405-720-

2949 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.thelockinmovie.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/top-60-school-bus-clip-art-vector-graphics-and-illustrations-istock-likeable-clipart-images-staggering-13.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.thelockinmovie.com/school-bus-clipart-images/top-60-school-bus-clip-art-vector-graphics-and-illustrations-istock-likeable-clipart-images-staggering-13/&docid=OEFfKkhtpXGLdM&tbnid=F-GDTqeh4onQhM:&vet=10ahUKEwjmgaiEpYzjAhWCKn0KHXJCAtAQMwjDASg5MDk..i&w=612&h=604&itg=1&bih=748&biw=1302&q=school%20buss%20clip%20art&ved=0ahUKEwjmgaiEpYzjAhWCKn0KHXJCAtAQMwjDASg5MDk&iact=mrc&uact=8


Note from Mayor Douglas:  
The majority of city government operations (city hall, public works, police and fire services) are funded 
through sales tax receipts generated by citizens and visitors to each municipality. Taxes are collected by 
Warr Acres when items are purchased in Warr Acres, or if purchased in another city, when those items are 
delivered to your home or business in Warr Acres. Also, purchases through online delivery services such as 
Amazon, Wal-Mart home delivery, Door Dash, Kroger, etc., generates tax revenue for the city of Warr Acres 
if and only when the entire nine (9) digit zip code is used (Example:73122-4327, 73122-4131, 73132-5703). 
Therefore, when any purchase is made through a delivery service, be sure that you inform the store or 
restaurant of your full nine (9) digit zip code. Thank you! 

A Citizen’s Guide for Stormwater Runoff and Pollution Prevention: 
Stormwater runoff occurs when precipitation from rain or snowmelt flows over the ground. Impervious 
surfaces like driveways, sidewalks, and streets prevent stormwater from naturally soaking into the ground. 
Stormwater can pick up debris, chemicals, dirt, and other pollutants and flow into a storm sewer system or 
directly to a lake, stream, river, wetland, or coastal water. Anything that enters a storm sewer system is 
discharged untreated into the waterbodies where aquatic habitats live and that people use for swimming, 
fishing, and providing drinking water. 
 

Sanitation News: 
Last month, the City Council approved converting residential trash service to curbside 
polycarts due to post covid increases in costs for labor and equipment. The tentative 
transition is planned for this November. Details will follow in the coming monthly newsletters 
mailed with your utility bill.  
 
Stormwater Pollution Prevention Tips: 
By practicing these healthy household habits, homeowners can help keep pollutants off of 
the ground and out of stormwater; 

 Use pesticides/fertilizers very sparingly 
 Don’t overwater your lawn 
 Consider collecting rainwater for reuse with a rain barrel 
 Install a native plant rain garden on your property 
 Keep yard waste out of the street, storm drain and ditch 
 Pick up pet waste and properly dispose of it 
 Put litter in the trash and not on the ground 
 Properly dispose of hazardous household chemicals such as paints and solvents 
 Repair vehicle leaks immediately and recycle used vehicle fluids 
 Wash cars on the grass or at a commercial car wash 

 
Adopt these healthy household habits and help protect our waterways! 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

This newsletter is produced by City Hall and is included in each monthly billing according to municipal ordinance.  If you have any articles comments, concerns or other 
Information that you would like to have appear in this newsletter please bring your information to City Hall, email the editors at newsletter@warracres-ok.gov or call City Hall at 

405-789-2892.   The newsletters will also be viewable on the city website at www.warracres-ok.gov including previous issues.  


